**Sent:** 17/07/2019 6:53:02 PM

**Subject:** TELSTRA Tower/ ANZAC Village.

Dear Sirs,

Further to my previous submission to you on Tuesday 25 June 2019

It is now a major concern that the petition on the Northern Beaches Council website against the construction of the Telstra tower is signed by people who live overseas, in other states of Australia and vague address's like Sydney Australia.

There are very few from the Northern Beaches area.

I respectfully request that the Northern Beaches Council examine the address's of the people who signed this petition against the construction of the Telstra Tower, VERY CAREFULLY.

Two weeks ago quite a few residents of the Dardanelles had their the landline connection cable cut and it took five (5) days before the first lines were reinstated. Some residents had a longer wait.

It is apparent that many of the objectors to this Telstra tower enjoy excellent mobile reception from within the warmth and comfort of their residences. Unlike the elderly residents of the Dardanelles section of the RSL ANZAC Village who have to stand out on the road in the cold.

Sincerely Shirley McLaren 6/10 Lakeshore Drive Narrabeen NSW 2101 (02 ) 9982 1026

Sent from Mail for Windows 10